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31° December 2014
Letter to parents and teachers (14/15-4)

Dear parents and teachers

New Year's Eve is one of my cherished days when | stay at home and write to you. In this tranquil
evening, while we are still bidding farewell to past events, a new year is beginning in the midst of
fireworks, laughter, and well wishes. This is the time when we look forward to another joyful, peaceful
and successful year.

To promote students’ healthy development and joyful learning at school, close home-school
collaboration and constructive support, as opposed to criticism or antagonism, is essential to the
building of an engaging and proactive learning environment. During this holiday, | have had dinner with
a number of our alumni. It is gratifying to see that they are not only succeeding academically, but also
confident, sincere, well-mannered, and modest. | believe these are the most meaningful outcomes of
education.

I have collected a lot of students’ work before the holidays in order to study how we can promote
students’ learning. Excellent teaching and learning require not only a well-structured curriculum but also
teachers’ contemplation and adjustment of their pedagogies in response to students’ needs and
progress. While we have an outstanding team of professional teachers, ongoing reflection and
improvement are essential to the attainment of our educational goals.

I am thankful to parents who have given support to our school fee adjustments scheduled for the next
academic year. Following Hong Kong's inflationary trend in the last two years, we have had to adjust
teachers’ salaries. In fact, our school fees have been kept relatively low among other independent
schools. In order to retain our talents and enhance learning, not only do we need to adjust teachers’
remuneration, we also have to maintain a pleasant and effective learning environment. Maintenance
and repairs are indeed some of the costly expenses that have to be attended to. We are a
non-profit-making organization and our school fee adjustments are made according to actual needs. |
sincerely hope that all of our parents are in support of our proposed adjustments.

The most important goal of teaching through readers at school is to promote students’ reading habit. It
requires not a chanting of slogans but a corresponding curriculum and appropriate teaching
pedagogies. | believe publishing students’ work for referencing purposes is a very good way of
promoting reading, as peer influence plays a significant role in motivating learning at school. Our
publications are in-house designs. They are cost effective and are aimed to raise students’ interest in
reading as well as their commitment to working to the best of their abilities. These publications,
therefore, are invaluable and should be treasured. In the future, when on-line reading has become the
norm, we will also consider posting students’ work on our website. Our first step is to put our school
news on-line. The first edition of our CKY Newsletter will be ready on-line soon, and | sincerely hope
that you will take the time to read our students’ articles and reports.

At the start of 2015, let us meet our coming days with joy and passion.
Yours sincerely

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal
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